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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 4 February 2014 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost, (Vice-Chair), Mrs L Starman, Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mr A Timmins, Mr R Rockley.
Also present:
Mrs M Knights (Clerk), Mr A Gunson (County Councillor).
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr M Caston (holiday).
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – The minutes of 7 January were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.  
5. Matters Arising:
5.1 Consultation on the Broads Authority’s draft Strategic Priorities for 2014/15 – Councillors felt that a specific response to the consultation was not necessary, but they would like to be informed of happenings in the parish, at least on a yearly basis.  Clerk to send response.
5.2 Plans to Commemorate World War I – It was agreed that red poppy seeds would be scattered at Langley Church and Hardley Church.  Clerk to progress application for grant to renovate memorial at Hardley Church; ask permission from Hardley PCC to scatter the seeds; purchase two packs of poppy seeds.
5.3 Joint bid with other parish councils to the Parish Partnership Scheme for a Vehicle Activated Speed Sign – Councillors agreed to the joint application in partnership with Woodton and Hempnall parish councils.  Details currently available indicate a cost to each parish council would be in the region of £548.  Woodton PC are progressing the application and we hope to hear within a month whether it has been successful.
6. Clerk's Report:
· Hedge Cutting: One tender has been received so far and one person has requested a meeting to clarify the areas concerned.  Clerk and Mrs Starman to arrange to meet.
· Grit Bin, top of Gentleman’s Walk: The bin is now in place.  Details of the driver who caused the damage have been received from the Traffic Justice Unit and a claim has been made to the insurance company for reimbursement of the cost of the grit bin.

· Hardley Church: Letter to Hardley PCC and the cheque have been sent off.

· Letter to Farmers: Councillors approved the draft letter and confirmed that the list of farmers is comprehensive.  Clerk to print and post.
· 
Broads Authority Planning Portal – The Clerk had noticed that not all our responses had been uploaded onto their site.  The Broads Authority confirmed that the responses were taken into account before decisions were made.  They also corrected our parish name on their website.

· Fish’s Lane: A new resident was parking in the Lane and completely blocking it at times.  Residents and Councillors complained to the Clerk.  Kevin Nightingale, PCSO spoke to the new residents and the situation is now resolved.

7. Correspondence:
· Norfolk Trails’ work with the Ramblers Association – Sent by Adrian Gunson in response to issue raised by Mrs Kirkpatrick at January meeting.

· Mid Anglia General Practitioner Accident Service (Magpas) – request for donation.  Councillors decided not to make a donation as it appeared from information available on the Magpas website that the service did not reach as far as our parish.
See list of correspondence circulated but not discussed at the meeting.
8. Planning:
8.1 Decision: Broads Authority BA/2013/0362/FUL – Mr Ricky Buckner – Moonstone, 28 Hardley Street, Hardley, Norwich – Retrospective application to add two skylights in existing flat roof – Approved with 1 condition
8.2 Decision: Broads Authority BA/2013/0245/FUL – Mr James Lutkin – Street Farm, Langley Green, Langley, Norwich, NR14 6DG – Erection of new agricultural building – Approved with 1 condition
8.3 Decision: Broads Authority BA/2013/0381/FUL – Environment Agency – Compartment 22, Right bank of the River Chet, Between Pyes Mill and Nogdam End, Loddon – The driving of existing piling to below river bed level and the re-profiling of the remaining riverbank to create a natural edge and rond – Approved with 7 conditions
9. Finance:
9.1 The following payments were approved:
	Royal British Legion
	S137 Donation for Remembrance wreaths
	100828
	£45.00

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100829
	£20.00

	Reece Safety Products
	350L Yellow Grit Bin (corner of Gentleman’s Walk)
	BACS
	£145.80

	Roberts & Son
	Print Cartridges
	BACS
	£38.40


9.2 Account Balances at 4 February 2014:

· Current Account: £1,242.51
· Savings Account: £6,504.06 (£4,000 has been transferred to the savings account to maximise interest received)
10. County Councillor's Report: 

· Mr Gunson reported that the A11 Thickthorn flyover will be resurfaced in February.  Dualling of the A11 is progressing on target.
· NCC has sent off the planning application for the Northern Distributor Road.  A decision is expected in a year’s time.

· Work on the south bank of the River Chet is progressing well.

· Norfolk Trails are approaching BESL to ask them to re-do the Chedgrave easy access path.

· X2 bus service ran better in January.

· Langley Road, Chedgrave will be closed 17-21 February from Rectory Lane southwards for a distance of 38m.
· Mr Gunson expressed his disappointment that the potholes reported on Gentleman’s Walk have not been repaired.  Clerk to write to David Harrison, Cabinet Member for Environment, Transport, Development & Waste.  Mr Frost reported that the pull-ins along Hardley Road are so badly pot-holed that drivers are creating new pull-ins in order to avoid oncoming traffic and avoid damaging their vehicles in the potholes.
· Better Broadband for Norfolk: Mr Gunson advised that speeds of 3-6 Mbps are not expected to be improved upon.  Mr Gunson suggested that Councillors and residents check their broadband speeds at various times of the day and let him know if speeds of less than 2 Mbps are being logged.
· The development of 200 houses on the George Lane site will be considered at Planning Committee on 5 February, with a recommendation to approve. 
11. District Councillor's Report: Not available.
12. Police Report: Crime statistics for December:

	
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Criminal Damage
	Robbery
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	Bergh Apton
	
	
	1
	
	
	
	
	1

	Burgh St Peter
	
	1
	1
	
	
	2
	
	4

	Carleton St Peter
	
	
	
	2
	
	1
	
	3

	Chedgrave
	
	3
	2
	2
	
	
	4
	11

	Ditchingham
	
	
	
	
	2
	2
	2
	6

	Ellingham
	1
	
	
	
	
	
	
	1

	Gillingham
	
	
	1
	
	
	1
	
	2

	Heckingham
	1
	
	
	
	
	
	1
	2

	Kirby Cane
	3
	
	
	
	
	
	1
	4

	Langley with Hardley
	1
	
	1
	
	
	
	
	2

	Loddon
	5
	1
	2
	2
	
	2
	
	12

	Raveningham
	1
	
	
	
	
	
	
	1

	Seething
	
	1
	
	
	
	
	
	1

	TOTAL
	12
	6
	8
	6
	2
	8
	8
	50


13. Councillor’s Reports:

· Councillors suggested that information on how to report potholes to Norfolk County Council be published in the Chet News.  Clerk to arrange.

· Mrs Starman would be compiling an end of project report for the improvements recently made to the Village Hall and requested a letter from the Parish Council indicating how the improvements have benefitted the Parish Council.  Clerk to write letter.
· Mrs Kirkpatrick advised that Loddon Post Office has been sold and a consultation is being carried out on how to improve services.  The consultation document is available from the Post Office. 
· Mr Sullivan advised that Langley Church will be holding Snowdrop Sunday 2-4.30 pm on Sunday 23 February.
14. Public Participation: None.
15. Date of next meeting: Tuesday 4 March 2014 at 7.30 pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall 

The meeting closed at 8.35 pm.
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